John Doe
1776 North End Blvd
Salisbury, MA  01952
April 3, 2024









The Honorable Rebecca Tepper
Secretary of Energy and Environmental Affairs
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
100 Cambridge Street
Boston, MA  02114

Subject:  Funding for Salisbury Beach Dune Restoration Project
Dear Secretary Tepper,

As a member of the Salisbury Beach Betterment Association (SBBA), I am very concerned about the future of our community.  The protective dune system on the Salisbury Beach State Reservation was severely compromised by several storms this winter.  We need your help.  The Commonwealth of Massachusetts owns the beach and DCR is responsible for its stewardship.  Please authorize DCR to immediately fund phase one of the Town’s proposed near-term renourishment project.  This includes the urgently needed emergency placement of sand that restores a dune along the length of the impacted shoreline.
It is imperative that the dunes be restored as quickly as possible to prevent further damage to the remaining dunes, public access, private homes, public infrastructure, and the Great Salt Marsh.  This includes Route 1A which is a vital evacuation route in the event of a natural disaster in the area or a nuclear disaster at the Seabrook power plant.
The Town of Salisbury informed us that it is in the final design stage of a comprehensive beach and dune nourishment project and needs your help to secure funding.  The first phase of the near-term sand nourishment project, designed by Hughes Environmental Consulting, will re-establish the natural profile of the dune and provide protection from future erosion events.  The recent, unusual, erosion events have greatly diminished the protective aspect of the dunes.  The Town’s renourishment initiative is a thoughtful, collaborative, well researched, data driven, and environmentally sensitive project.  It will provide essential protection from future storms.
The collective efforts of The Town, DCR, SBBA, SBCFC, Sen. Tarr, and Rep. Shand, working through the Merrimack River Beach Alliance (MRBA), is a great example of government working with us, the citizens, to address a pressing public need.  Thank you for being part of this collaboration.
As a member of the SBBA, I am very proud of the work the organization has done to advocate for Salisbury Beach.  The SBBA was instrumental in convincing the state to establish The Salisbury Beach Preservation Trust Fund to pay for responding to exactly this type of situation.  DCR publicly stated that the trust fund has sufficient funds available to pay for as much as 50% of the anticipated project cost.  We urge you to facilitate DCR’s use of these funds for the Town’s proposed renourishment project. 
Thank you for your continued support of Salisbury Beach and thank you for considering this request to fund this urgent project.
Sincerely,

John Doe
